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óInspired by the Spirit, we are a strong community, supporting and leading learners in a safe and inclusive environment.ô 

 

As we journey through Lent 
let us keep Christ at the heart of all our  
words and actions. 
Let us focus our lives more clearly on the way of 
Christ and living the Christian life. 
 

 

 

 
Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
Yesterday the whole school attended Ash Wednesday mass, marking the beginning of a new season in the church, 

Lent. Lent is a time of reflection and renewal. It is a time for Christians to consider how they live the word of God 

and to renew this living. The Lenten practices of prayer, fasting and almsgiving are ways in which Christians 

embody the values of justice, compassion and generosity and the giving up of oneself. It is a time when we should 

be asking ourselves, óDo these practices have significance in our life during Lent? How can I live generously and 

justly during Lent? 

God and compassion are one and the same. Compassion is the joy of sharing. It's doing small things for the love 

of each other ï just a smile, helping a neighbour in need or showing some simple kindness. These are the small 

things that make up compassion. Compassion means trying to share and understand the suffering of people. 

Within our own school community and within the wider community of East Oakleigh there are people who 

experience suffering. 

Over the coming weeks teachers will be discussing with children the significance of Lent. They will hold 

conversations and share ideas about how they can be signs of hope and compassion during Lent. 

 
SHROVE TUESDAY 

Many thanks to the parents who helped with the preparing and cooking of pancakes on Shrove Tuesday. We 
had 13 mums helping out which was a terrific show of support. The children thoroughly enjoyed the pancakes. 
They were delicious! 
 
COMBINED SCHOOLS MASS - Monday 18th  March   
This year Christ Our Holy Redeemer will host the Annual Combined School Mass and activity day with Sacred 

Heart Primary School. During the day the students from both schools will join in combined activities and come 

together at a special Mass in the church at 11:00am. Parents are most welcome to join us at Mass. A sausage 

sizzle lunch will be provided on the day.  

Parent helpers will be needed for this day. If you can assist please phone the office and leave your name. 
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CATHOLIC EDUCATION WEEK 2019 
Next week we (and all Catholic Schools in Victoria) celebrate Catholic Education Week. As part of the Catholic 
Education System in Victoria we acknowledge the great work of our Catholic schools and the contribution they are 
making to the lives of many Victorian children. Here at Christ Our Holy Redeemer we are very proud of our school 
and this week reminds us to stop and reflect about what it is that makes Catholic schools different from government 
schools.  
We have been a number of activities planned for this special week; the Open Day on Tuesday 12th March, where 
prospective parents are invited to come along and see our school in action, our School Sports on Thursday 14th 
March and we also have nine of our senior leaders attending the Mass of St Patrick at St Patrickôs Cathedral on 
Friday 15th March. In the week following we also have our Combined Schools Mass and Activity Day 
 
OPEN DAY 

This year we will have two Open Days to showcase our school to prospective parents. These will take place on; 
Tuesday 12th March 9:00am ï 4:00pm, and 
Thursday 9th May 9:00am ï 4:00pm 

I would encourage you to extend this invitation to any friends or neighbours who may be looking for a great 
school for their child in 2020. 
If these dates do not accommodate prospective families we are more than willing to make a mutually convenient 
time to take them for a tour of our school. 
 

COHR SCHOOL SPORTS  
The School sports event is being held next Thursday 14th March with children enthusiastically 

practising team chants and sporting events.  It is important to note that school will finish at the 

usual time at 3:30pm with the School Sports commencing at 5:00pm. Itôs expected the Sports 

will conclude around 6:30pm. Families are encouraged to come along a share a picnic dinner on 

the oval either before or after the sports. The Parents Association will have food for sale 

commencing at 4:30pm. Please complete the CareMonkey notification if yet to do so. 

 

SCHOOL CLOSURE DAY AND PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
A reminder that tomorrow, Friday 8th March, is a school closure day and Monday 11th March is a public holiday. 

There will be no school for children on these days. 

 
SCHOOL NURSE VISIT 

Next Tuesday 12th March the school nurse, Melinda Wilson, will be visiting the Prep children. The school 
nurse supports student success by providing health care through assessment, intervention, and follow-up for 
all children within the school setting. The school nurse addresses the physical, mental, emotional, and social 
health needs of students and supports their achievement in the learning process. 
 
PARENTôS ASSOCIATION 

Last Wednesday the Parentôs Association AGM was held with very few parents in attendance. With the need 
to recruit a new executive, discussion was held around alternative ways to operate the Parentôs Association, 
continuing with our fundraising and social events while maintaining our strong sense of community. In the 
days following this meeting I had a number of parents approach me about taking on the necessary roles to 
maintain the Parents Association. I am very grateful to the following parents who have offered to take on 
various committee roles. 
 
Co-Presidents: Anna Belmuda and Anna Perri 
Vice-President: Anna Saraullo 
Treasurer: Kerri Tarpey 
Secretary: Sarah Oorloff 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to sincerely thank our exiting Parentôs Association 
President, Grace Leslie, for the wonderful contribution she has made to our community in 
this role over the past few years. Graceôs effervescent personality and ability to coordinate 
fundraising and social events has been remarkable. Thanks Grace! 
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CONGRATULATIONS  
To Bridget Duckett on being selected to exhibit her artwork at the Catholic Education Week Visual Art Exhibition 
for this year. Bridget's 'African Mud Cloth' was selected from a number of pieces submitted from COHR. The 
Visual Art Gallery can be viewed at the Catholic Leadership Centre from 12th-16th March.  
Well done Bridget!  

 
BUILDING UPDATE 

The tender process for our new building closed a couple of weeks ago and we have now received quotes from six 
building companies. These vary significantly. Analysis of the tenders and consultation with the architects will now 
take place to determine the successful building company. It is anticipated that work will commence early next term. 
 
PREP PIZZA NIGHT 
Tonight the Prep children and their families will be gathering on the oval for an informal get-together and a shared 
meal of pizzas. This will be a great opportunity for families to meet one another. Itôs going to be a lovely night for 
it! 
 
Take care and enjoy the rest of the weekéé.AND ENJOY THE LONG WEEKEND! 
 
Brendan Welsford 
Principal 

 
 

Term 1 Dates 

 
Friday March 8th ï SCHOOL CLOSURE DAY 
Monday March 11th ï Public Holiday 
Tuesday March 12th ï Open Day at COHR 
Thursday March 14th ï School Sports 
Monday 18th March ï Combined School Mass 
Thursday 21st March ï Reconciliation family Faith Night 7pm at COHR Hall 
Monday 25th March ï Education Board Meeting ï AGM 
Tuesday 26th March ï Reconciliation Reflection day 
Wednesday 27th March ï Walk-a-thon 
Wednesday 3rd April ï Sacrament of Reconciliation 7pm in the church 

 

 
MESSAGE FROM THE PAINE FAMILY 
Isabella, Alessandro and myself would like to acknowledge the support that the school has offered us during this 
tragic and devasting time. 
We felt the care that families offered us daily in their thoughts, prayers and multiple offers of assistance. 
We thank you for the words of support in person and in written form.  We have been nourished by the 
many meals and care packages delivered to the school or to our home. We are moved by your generosity and 
they have made Isabella and Alessandro feel very loved and special. 
 
Thank you to the numerous staff and families that attended the funeral service - this was a lovely sign of support 
for us as a family. 
Anthony would have been humbled by this and the care that you are showing us. 
 
Christ our Holy Redeemer is a small community but big in heart. 
We thank you and feel supported by your love and concern 
We miss him daily but stand strong in his unending love for us. 
 
Alessandro, Isabella Paine and Rosanna Spina. 
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Soft Plastics  
As part of our sustainability program here at COHR, we are collecting all of our soft plastics into a communal bin, 

rather than putting it into landfill. We are asking for some volunteers to then take the bag each Friday, to either 

Coles or Woolworths. If you can assist with taking the bag, could you please write your name onto the sheet, 

which will be located in the school foyer. 

Thank you, 

Environmental Leaders 

 

Sewers Wanted 
I am looking for a sewer who can help make a curtain for the back of my classroom. I will supply the material and 

the curtain rod. If you can help, please see Kim Goddard in 1/2G or leave your name at the office.  

Thank you. 

 

 

PARENTS ASSOCIATION NEWS 

HELPERS REQUIRED 

 
Icy Poles 

Icy Poles will be on sale again next Friday. It has been decided that lemonade icy poles will be sold for $1.00 
each. 

 
Class Representatives 

Thank you to those parents who have offered to be Class Reps for 2019. We are still are after reps for 3/4T and 
5/6CM. 
 Prep P:  Jodie Colabufalo, Sonia Sammut 
 1/2 G:  Sarah Arnott, TBA 
 1/2HO:  Paula Di Paolo, Elena Sansone 
 1/2L:  Kathleen Windsor, Michelle Economou 
 3/4D:  Mariela Llopart, TBA 
 3/4GR:  Antoinette Tartaro, TBA 
 3/4S:  Claudia Natoli, Vicki Gentile 
 3/4T:   
 5/6C:  Kylie Paine 
 5/6CM:   
 5/6F:  Vanessa Neet, Vicky Gentile 
 5/6N:  Sarah McGrath-Campbell, Briely Sheehan  
 
 

School Sport Day 
Thursday 14th March is our Twilight School Sports night. We are needing parent help on the night to cook and 

serve sausages and hot chips. Please let the office know if you are able to assist. 
 

Combined School Mass 
Monday the 18th March, we are hosting our combined school mass with Sacred Heart Primary School. We 

would appreciate help with cooking and serving sausages. Time to be advised. 
 

Walk-a-thon / Hot Dog Day 
Wednesday 27th March is Walk-a-thon day as well as Hot Dog Day.  We would appreciate help with crossing 

supervisors, serving of cordial and preparing/serving hot dogs on the day. 
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COHR -  READ TO                              

  READ WITH  

   READ BY 

  

Scholastic is launching a new reading campaign with "Dog Man" and "Captain Underpants" creator Dav Pilkey. 
ñReading Gives You Superpowersò celebrates reading at home, in school libraries and classrooms, highlighting 
Pilkeyôs message about the importance of associating reading with fun. 

ñI have fond memories of going to the library with my mum who let me pick whatever book I wanted to read," 
Pilkey said in a statement. "This led me to discover many other books from different genres. Reading for fun and 
without judgment was a turning point in my life and is what made me a lifelong reader.ò 

The óReading Gives You Superpowersô campaign also celebrates school librarians and teachers, whom Pilkey 
considers ñeveryday superheroes," who also promote the benefits of reading for fun. Some activities for this 
campaign will be incorporated into our library lessons. 

At COHR we have our own reading campaign in 2019, built in to our revised homework policy, where we are 
expecting all students to READ everyday, either by themself or with someone and to experience many read 
alouds! The enjoyment and wonder of reading aloud in groups or individually, at school or home, and 
discovering what it means to listen to a story told through the voice of another, is very powerful. For many, this is 
a rare opportunity to hear the passion of a well-told story and fall in love with tales where hearing them reaches 
listeners on a level nothing else can.  
  
Think back to your experiences. You probably sat with an adult, in their lap or curled up in bed. The way they 
mimicked the voices in the story, built drama, and enthused with you over the story and characters made you 
want to read more stories like that on your own. This is a favorite activity not just for pre-readers, but beginning 
and accomplished readers because itôs not about reading the book; itôs about experiencing it through the eyes of 
a storyteller. 
  
Somehow, as lives for both the adults and children have gotten busier, as digital devices have taken over, as 
parents turned to TVs or iPads to babysit kids while they do something else, weôve gotten away from this most 
companionable of activities.  Read Aloud is an opportunity to get back to it. 

ñReading Gives You Superpowersò works with this yearôs Book Week theme of  ñReading is My Secret Powerô 
which weôll celebrate in August. Weôre also planning to register for the Premierôs Reading Challenge - so more 
information will come about that as well as our annual Book Fair that will be held in May this year.  

If you would like any suggestions for books that you can read to, with or by your children, please feel free to visit  
our school library or email Karen Wakeling for queries. 
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